
ITEMS OF INFORMATION 

COUNCIL AGENDA – November 2, 2020 
 

Communications 

1. Correspondence from the Corporation of Loyalist Township to Prime 
Minister Justin Trudeau and Premier Doug Ford Re: Funding for community 
groups  and service clubs affected by pandemic 

2. Correspondence from the City of St. Catharines to Haldimand County Re: 
St. Catharines Anti-Racism Committee – Six Nations Land Defenders 
Motion 

3. Correspondence from the Township of Oro-Medonte Re: Request for 
support from Mount St. Louis Moonstone/Skyline Horseshoe Resort and 
Hardwood Ski & Bike for their efforts to declare snowsports, skiing, and 
snowboarding, alpine and Nordic deemed essential in stage 2 

4. Resolution from the Corporation of the City of Clarence-Rockland Re: 
Cannabis Retail Stores 

5. Correspondence from Norfolk County to Prime Minister Justin Trudeau, 
Premier Doug Ford, Health Canada and Ontario Provincial Police Re: Illicit 
Cannabis Operations 
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The Corporation of Loyalist Township 
P.O. Box 70, 263 Main Street  Odessa, On  K0H 2H0 

                   t: 613-386-7351  f: 613-386-3833  www.loyalist.ca 

 
 
 
October 9, 2020  
 
 
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau 
Prime Minister of Canada  
Email: justin.trudeau@parl.gc.ca 
 

The Honourable Doug Ford 
Premier of Ontario  
Email: premier@ontario.ca 
 
 

 
Re: Funding for community groups and service clubs affected by pandemic 
 
 
Please be advised that at the Regular Meeting of Council on September 28, 2020, the 
Council of Loyalist Township passed the following resolution:  
 
Resolution No. 2020.35.16 
Moved by: Deputy Mayor Hegadorn 
Seconded by: Councillor Porter 
 

“Whereas, the world health organization characterized covid-19 as a pandemic 
on March 11, 2020 

And whereas, travel restrictions were put in place March21st, 2020 with 
emergency orders being established under the quarantine act 

And whereas, the province of Ontario entered a state of emergency on March 17, 
2020 

And whereas Loyalist Township declared a state of emergency on March 26, 
2020 

And whereas the Kingston, Frontenac, Lennox and Addington Public Health Unit 
have enacted orders under Section 22 of the Ontario Health Protection and 
Promotion Act, 1990 

And whereas the above noted state of emergencies and orders restricted the 
ability for charities, community groups and service clubs to raise or acquire funds 
through conventional methods 

And whereas these charities, community groups and service clubs provide vital 
resources and support critical to community members 
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And whereas these charities, community groups and service clubs’ partner with 
municipal governments reducing the financial pressures on the government while 
enhancing the lives of residents 

Therefore be it resolved that Loyalist Township council requests confirmation 
from the governments of Ontario and Canada that funding will be available for 
these local smaller charities, community groups and service clubs. 

AND FURTHER THAT a copy of this resolution be circulated to the Right 
Honourable Prime Minister of Canada; the Honourable Premier of Ontario; MP 
Derek Sloan, Hastings - Lennox and Addington ; the Honourable Daryl Kramp, 
MPP Hasting-Lennox and Addington; the Association of Municipalities Ontario; 
Rural Ontario Municipalities Association and all Municipalities within the Province 
of Ontario”. 

 

Regards,  

 

 

Brandi Teeple  

Deputy Clerk  

Loyalist Township  

 

 

cc. MP Derek Sloan- Hastings-Lennox and Addington 

      MPP Daryl Kramp- Hastings- Lennox and Addington  

      Association of Municipalities Ontario 

      Rural Ontario Municipalities Association 

      All Ontario Municipalities 
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October 20, 2020 

Haldimand County 
53 Thorburn Street South 
Cayuga, ON, N0A 1E0 

Sent via email: info@haldimandcounty.on.ca 

Re: St. Catharines Anti-Racism Committee – Six Nations Land Defenders Motion 
Our File 35.2.2 

At its meeting held on October 19, 2020, St. Catharines City Council approved the 
following motion: 

WHEREAS Six Nations land defenders are protecting their treaty-based rights 
from development proceeding without a negotiated settlement of claims and 
meaningful consultation; and 

WHEREAS the City of St. Catharines has recognized its municipal responsibilities 
and roles under the Calls to Action of the 2015 Truth and Reconciliation 
Commission; and 

WHEREAS the Ontario Provincial Police have arrested a researcher and a 
St. Catharines-based journalist merely for their activities covering the dispute; and 

WHEREAS the Mayor and Council in neighboring Haldimand have issued a 
statement advocating police action instead of negotiations, and the Haldimand 
County Police Services Board has likened the land defenders to terrorists, which 
is a dangerous escalation considering past history such as the Ipperwash Crisis 
where Dudley George was killed by police; 

THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED that St. Catharines City Council support its 
Anti-Racism Advisory Committee’s recommendations, namely that City Council 
send a message to the Ontario and Haldimand County governments and the 
Haldimand County Police Services Board that police should not be used to 
escalate the conflict and instead nation to nation negotiations and meaningful 
consultations should be used to settle all claims. 
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If you have any questions, please contact the Office of the City Clerk at extension 1506. 

Bonnie Nistico-Dunk, City Clerk 
Legal and Clerks Services, Office of the City Clerk 
:ra 

Cc. Hon. Premier Doug Ford premier@ontario.ca 
Haldimand County Police Services psbadministration@haldimandcounty.on.ca. 
Cindy Pfeffer, Staff Liaison – St. Catharines Anti-Racism Advisory Committee 
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CORPORATION OF THE CITY OF
 CLARENCE-ROCKLAND

REGULAR MEETING
 
 

RESOLUTION
 
 
 

Resolution: 2020-191
Title: Member's resolution presented by Councillor Mario Zanth and seconded by

Councillor Samuel Cardarelli regarding cannabis stores
Date: October 19, 2020

Moved by Mario Zanth
Seconded by Samuel Cardarelli

WHEREAS as the regulator for private cannabis retail in Ontario, the Alcohol and Gaming Commission
of Ontario (AGCO) has the authority to license, regulate and enforce the sale of recreational cannabis
in privately run stores in Ontario; and

WHEREAS on December 17, 2018, Council agreed to ‘opt-in’ to the Provincial direction to allow
Cannabis Retail to occur in the City of Clarence-Rockland; and 

WHEREAS Council considers a matter of public interest to include a 150 metre distance separation
from other Licensed Cannabis Stores, as the Board of Health has noted concerns that excessive
clustering and geographic concentration of cannabis retail outlets may encourage undesirable health
outcomes, and Economic Development and Planning are concerned that over-concentration may
cause undesirable impacts on the economic diversity of a retail streetscape including the distortion of
lease rates, economic speculation, and the removal of opportunity for other commercial businesses;
and

WHEREAS cannabis retail is a new and unproven market, and no studies or precedent exists to
determine the number or distribution of stores that can reasonably be supported by the local economy,
and it is therefore prudent to establish the means by which the AGCO, with input from a municipality,
can regulate over-concentration as the cannabis retail market evolves; therefore

BE IT RESOLVED THAT Council directs the Mayor, on behalf of City Council, to write the Honourable
Rod Phillips, Minister of Finance of Ontario, and the Honourable Doug Downey, Attorney General of
Ontario, requesting the Ministry to modify the regulations governing the establishment of cannabis retail
stores to instruct the Alcohol and Gaming Commission to consider over-concentration as an evaluation
criteria, and provide added weight to the comments of a municipality concerning matters in the public
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interest when considering the application of new stores; and

BE IT RESOLVED THAT a copy of this resolution be forwarded to the other municipalities in Ontario.

CARRIED

______________________________________
Maryse St-Pierre
Deputy Clerk
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October 26, 2020 
 
 

 
The Right Honourable Justin Trudeau    Health Canada 

Office of the Prime Minister    Address Locator 0900C2 
80 Wellington Street      Ottawa, Ontario 
Ottawa, ON K1A 0A2      K1A 0K9 
 
The Honourable Doug Ford      Ontario Provincial Police 
Premier of Ontario     General Headquarters 
Legislative Building     Lincoln M. Alexander Queen's Park Building 
Toronto ON M7A 1A1     777 Memorial Avenue 
       Orillia, ON 
       L3V 7V3 
 

 

 

Dear Right Honourable Prime Minister Trudeau and Premier Ford,   
 
Re: Illicit Cannabis Operations 
 

At their meeting of October 20, 2020 Norfolk County Council approved Resolution No. 6 of the Council-
In-Committee meeting of October 13, 2020 which reads as follows:  
 
Res. 6 
 

WHEREAS illicit cannabis grow operations are a significant issue in many municipalities in 
Ontario; 
 
AND WHEREAS there are often significant negative impacts from illicit cannabis operations upon 
surrounding communities and residents; 
 
AND WHEREAS the intent of legalizing cannabis was to eliminate the ‘black market’ not allow it 
to expand with relative impunity; 
 
AND WHEREAS Norfolk County estimates that there are approximately 70 cannabis operations 
in our municipality; 
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THEREFORE BE IT RESOLVED, 
 
THAT the Mayor issue a letter to the Prime Minister of Canada, Premier of Ontario, Health 
Canada and the Ontario Provincial Police; 
 
AND THAT Norfolk County Council request that solutions to the current crisis which may include 
but are not limited to; better regulation and tracking of the prescription of cannabis in Canada 
by doctors, increased regulatory and enforcement presence by Health Canada, increased OPP 
resources, increased funding to municipalities to deal with complaints and By-Law issues 
generated by illicit cannabis grow operations; 
 
AND FURTHER THAT a copy of the submission by Debbie France be attached to the Mayor’s 
letter. 
 
 

Your attention to this important issue is appreciated.  
 
 
Yours Truly,  
 

 
Mayor Kristal Chopp   
Norfolk County  
 

 
 
 
cc.  Toby Barrett- MPP Haldimand-Norfolk  

Diane Finley – MP Haldimand-Norfolk 
 All Ontario Municipalities   
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